MAIDEN BRADLEY WITH YARNFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of Maiden Bradley Parish Council held on 

Tuesday 11th January 2011 in 

Maiden Bradley Village Hall at 7.30pm

 Present: Councillors Angus Neish, Patrick Nixon, Jerry Rayner, Franck Baudrain and Pamela Thomlinson.

 Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish
10/193 Welcome and Introductions

Chairman Councillor welcomed everyone to the meeting 

10/194 Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

10/195 Apologies for Absence

Councillor Ben Gunstone, Karen Richardson had given their apologies.  Council resolved their reasons for absence. Fleur De Rhe Philippe and the Rural Police had also sent their apologies.
10/196 Minutes of the Parish Meeting 14th December 2010.

Council noted the minutes of the Parish Meeting held14th December 2010.

10/197 Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th December 2010.

Council agreed and adopted the Minutes of the Meeting on the 14th December 2010.
Proposed: Councillor Jerry
Rayner
Seconded: Councillor Pamela Thomlinson
10/198 Public Question time
There were no public present.
10/199 To receive the Chairman's announcements
The Chairman informed Council that he had received a letter from the Duke of Somerset passing on a communication regarding the setting up of a beacon along with a Parish Party celebration for the Queens Diamond Jubilee in June 2012. The Chairman informed Council that he was happy to organise this event. Council unanimously approved. 

10/200 Clerks Report
The Clerk passed on a message to Council that the parishioner organising the Parish litter pick has now set the date for the litter pick, it will be on Saturday 5th March 2011. It was noted that the Litter was increasing in the layby on the way to Frome past the village sign. The Clerk was instructed to advertise in the Parish magazine a call for volunteers. A list would be organised in the village shop to note who would be available to take part and arrangements made for car sharing to reach the furthest areas of parish. Councillor Angus Neish agreed to bring his Land Rover and trailer to collect filled bags. Hi viz jackets would need to be to be worn, these would be supplied by Wiltshire Council for use on the day.

Council noted that The Clerk is still awaiting information back from the below issues due to the Holiday period: Mary Sturgess re recreational rent, Chris Oliver re Parish Path improvements and the Grounds Maintenance quotations

Ben Juckes re recreational area

The Clerk reported back to Council that she had now heard back from Ben Jukes. His reply to Councils question was that he had briefly discussed this matter with The Duke. The Estate are happy for Council to make enquiries about additional play equipment, but it would need to be under the terms of the existing lease i.e. they would want to avoid the need for a new or amended agreement. The Council was asked to liaise with the Estate over the location of any new equipment and asked that the Parish Council ensure that sufficient insurance is in place. Council noted the reply.
10/201 Household Emergency Booklet

Council discussed the Household Emergency Booklet and agreed that the sharing of the printing costs with the Upper Deverills would be an excellent idea. It was agreed that the cost would be shared; the Clerk would come back to Council with the final costs at the next meeting.
10/202 Planning/ Solar Panels
Council agreed following the parishioners written question that the Council should approach Wiltshire Council for general guidance on solar panels in conservation areas. The Clerk was asked to contact Wiltshire Council with the question.
10/203 Clerks Appraisal
Council discussed the Clerks Appraisal. Council set the Clerks objective for next year as the improvement of the play area project. The Chairman would complete the comments on the appraisal and email it to the Clerk.
10/204 Parish Steward

Council discussed and compiled the following list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. The traffic Island cleared of debris and the Stourhead end of the Parish cleared. The Clerk reported to Council that she had notified the Highways of the condition of the drain covers in Church Street that had sunk by two inches. She could confirm that this had been placed on the Highways work list.
10/205 Parish Council Insurance

The Clerk reported that she still had one more quotation to hear back from and would prefer to action a spread sheet with all the quotations conditions and prices for Councillors to examine before a decision is made. Council agreed that this would be acceptable. The Clerk was instructed to place it on the next Agenda for consideration.
10/206 Recreational Play Area

Council approved the below consultation sheet. It was decided that following the collation of the replies a decision on whether companies would be contacted for free of charge, without obligation Consultancy and Design Services, to survey the site and offer advice regarding the selection and layout of possible equipment would be sought. 
Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Consultation for Parents and Children of the Parish with thoughts on what the parish will need in the future to fulfil its recreational needs.

 Please circle the particular answer that you feel best describes the question and return the form to the Parish Clerk Sarah Jeffries 9 Beech Grove Warminster BA12 0AB email:maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk   your local Councillor or the village shop.

Do you feel the village supports the children of the village?

Yes
No
Not sure
How do you rate the facilities in the village at present?

Poor       Average
Good
Excellent
Would you like to see an improvement to the play/socialising area on the recreational ground?

Yes
No
Not sure
Would you be more likely to use this area if the facilities are improved?

Yes
no
Not sure

How many times have you visited the recreational area in the last year?

What would you additional facilities or equipment would you like to see at the recreational area?

Or check out the websites below and let us know what you think of the equipment available!

www.recordrss.co.uk  www.wicksteed.co.uk  www.bloqx.kompan.com 

www.schoolscapes.co.uk   www.safeandsoundplaygrounds.co.uk
www.monsterplayco.uk   www.smp.co.uk www.proludic.co.uk
Lastly, would you be interested in joining or forming a Youth Council to explore the possibilities of interacting with the Parish Council to work on providing the facilities listed above?

Yes
No
would like to know more about it?

Name & Address..........................................................................................................

Contact phone/email address...........................................................................................

Number of and age of children/child …………………………………………………..

The Clerk was instructed to contact the Parish News and ask if the consultation paper could be distributed with the Parish News.

10/207 Grounds Maintenance Recreation Area
The Clerk informed Council that Councillor Ben Gunstone had given her contact details for a possible grounds maintenance company that had come recommended and that she was waiting for a quotation to come back. Council instructed the Clerk to place this item on the next Agenda.
10/208 Bus Stop Maintenance
The Clerk updated Council on the progress of the project.
10/209 Accounts for Payment
Council approved and resolved the payments listed below:
January Wages







£   300.47

Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £       6.50
K.P. Carpentry Bus Stop Part Payment




£ 2785.00

Travelling 








£       8.08

Stationary Plus 







£     24.45  
Council noted that the Clerk had moved £2000.00 from account number 07052153 to 00108234.

The Clerk highlighted to Council that now her wages were taxed through the Parish Council PAYE system and that the standing order needed to be amended at times  generating extra paper work that needed signing outside of meetings. Council agreed to the suggestion of cheque payments with the August payment pre dated and actioned in the month of July in advance. The Clerk was instructed to cancel the standing order.
10/210 Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend
The Clerk reported to Council that the Warminster Area Board meeting would be taking place at Thursday 13th January 2011 7.00pm at Chapmanslade village Hall.
10/211 Correspondence
Council noted the correspondence below:

Bus Timetable West Wiltshire Area

Wiltshire Music Centre Box Office information

Affordable Homes News Letter`

10/212 Items for the next Agenda
Review of Website
Play Area
Grounds Maintenance
10/213 Date of the next meeting

The Council agreed that the 8th February 2011 would be the date of the next Parish Council meeting. 

The meeting finished at 8.20 pm

Members of Council considered the following matters in the exercise of their duties: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights.

Sarah Jeffries Parish Clerk MILCM
